
Waterbury Cemetery Commission 

November 6, 2018 meeting 

4 PM – Steele Community Room 

 

Present:  John Woodruff, Betty Jones, Jan Gendreau, Jack Carter 

 

 Minutes of October 2
nd

 were approved 

 

 Hope Cemetery – Georgia Ayers was thankful for use of the spot in the cedar grove/fountain 

area for the gathering on October 13
th
. 

Matt Fitzgerald has done more cleaning of stones in Section C.  It looks good. 

The Town highway department has cleaned up some cedar branches near the Fay residence.  

They need to pick up pile of branches behind the parking lot in Section A.  The fountain bed in 

Section C has been filled in. 

A section of fence in Section A (behind Cooley lot) needs to be repaired/replaced. 

Woody has not submitted a bill for the work he has done repairing stones.  It would be good to 

have him paid in this year’s budget. 

 

 Maple Street Cemetery – Two roads have be resurfaced and look good.  The remaining roads 

need to be done.  Large pile of material still in the back of the cemetery to be used. 

Town has mulched the new trees.  Watering was done throughout the hot summer and they look 

good. 

The bulletin board will be taken down.  We are still waiting for Potter’s Tree Healthcare to take 

down the cedar trees near the bulletin board. 

 

 Old Center Cemetery – The informational exhibit sign has been ordered and should be installed 

this month. 

 

 Demeritt Cemetery – Jan asked if any work had been done at the cemetery and if it could be 

used for the annual Ghost Walk next year ?  Work has not been done and it is not easily 

accessible.  It was suggested that we might do a separate field trip to inspect. 

 

 

 Other Business – John reported that there have been 34 burials in 2018 and 4 lots have been 

sold. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM.  

  

Next meeting is December 4
th

 – 4 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jack Carter 


